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As I mentioned in the last Newsletter, in the last week 
of March the Management Committee met with          
museum consultant Kylie Winkworth and consultant 
architect Lionel Glendenning to discuss the              
preparation of a museum design brief to guide the   
architectural team who will be preparing our museum 
upgrade plan and schematic design. The architectural 
team   visited us on April 16, together with the con-
sultants, to get a good idea of our site, our current fa-
cilities, our heritage-listed front building (òThe Storeó - 
which could be described as the most important item 
in our collection), and our needs and wants into the 
future. In between, we had received notice of a devel-
opment application submitted to Council by the own-
ers of 24 Clarence Streetñthey propose to demolish 
the existing buildings and construct a new restaurant 
òThe Sicilianó (you might have seen an article and   
picture of the proposed street frontage in the Port    
Macquarie News of 17 April).  
 

Consequently, we spent a good deal of time with the 
architects and consultants discussing the impact of the 
DA proposal on our site and future plans, and they are 
assisting us in the preparation of a submission to 
Council with a view to minimising such impact and 
preserving the heritage aspects of this part of the 
townõs cultural precinct. Certainly the current                 
proposed design for 24 Clarence Street is quite out of 
character with the buildings on either side and          
opposite. 
 

We will have another visit from the architectural team 
and our consultant this month to finalise the design 
brief and move the upgrade planning process forward.  
 

As part of the Mid North Coast SHINE Festival, on 
the evening of Tuesday 23 April we opened the             
Museum for free and ran a slide show of 130 pictures 
from the 1960s, entitled Sixties in the Spotlight.  Many 
thanks to Debbie for putting the slideshow together, 
and to Tony Dawson for  putting together a sound-
track of music from the era. Despite the rain, which 
meant we had to move the show indoors after the first 
hour (and thank you Anne for putting up the big 

screen), the show proved very popular with the            
visitors, especially the locals. One man even                
recognised his own car in one of the slides! We had at 
least one request to buy a copy of the show, so that is 
something we will have to look into. Although the 
evening was free, we think we took about $50 in         
donations! If members would like, we can replay the 
show after our next General Meeting on 3 May. 
 

I am currently working on our exhibition of some of 
Annabellaõs papers and drawingsñit is fascinating 
reading her unpublished letters and diaries relating to 
her time at Lake Innes and her brief return in 1853-54 
for Gordyõs wedding. Still havenõt decided exactly what 
to put on displayé 
 

Clive 
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President Clive Smith (left) with our Museum Upgrade Master 
Plan consultants: Lionel Glendenning, Kylie Winkworth, Paul 
Berkemeier, Jason Border and Brent Trousdale. 

 

Annual membership fees are due on 1 July 2019 . Membership 
fees remain at $20 for individuals and $30 for  couples. A    
membership renewal form is enclosed with this newsletter.  
 
Memberships can be paid at the museum front desk, by post or 
by bank transfer to Port Macquarie Historical Society 
(Westpac Port Macquarie) BSB 032 586, Account No. 460077. 
Please indicate your name/s in the description and/or send us 
an email advising the date of your payment.  
 
Members who renew at the Front Desk will be able to collect 
their 2019/20 membership cards when they pay.  

http://www.port-macquarie-historical-museum.org.au/
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The RED Conference 

Celebrating Annabellaõs Archives 
Sunday 9 June is International Archives Day and we will be celebrating it and the 
inscription of Annabella Boswellõs papers to the UNESCO Memory of the 
World register with an informal memberõs afternoon tea and the opening of a 
new exhibition ôAnnabellaõ. The exhibition will of course feature a selection of 
Annabellaõs papers, journals and artworks. Please let us know if you would like to 
attend by writing your name on the booking sheet on the Noticeboard, or email 
or phone us. 
 

International Archives Day aims to raise public awareness of the importance of 
archives, as the memory of nations and societies, as our cultural heritage and a 
leading source of information. 

On March 28 and 29, I had the opportunity to attend the RED (Regional Experiences in Practical           
Dementia Care) Conference at Port Macquarie. I attended the conference as a participant to learn more about 
dementia and its impact on people and our community, and as a speaker. Lisa Hort, Creative Ageing                
Practitioner and I presented a paper 'Postcard Connections - Creative Arts and Dementia Friendly               
Communitiesõ where we talked about the Postcard Connections and Where We Call Home exhibitions and the 
outcomes of these two collaborative community art exhibition projects.  
 

The conference program comprised diverse topics with a dementia focus, presented by both international and 
local speakers. Dr Cameron Camp was a huge hit and his personal accounts were not only thought provoking 
but extremely entertaining and more importantly very memorable. The conference provided an opportunity to 
learn more about the Montessori model of care used by Omnicare Alliance in all its activities here at Port  
Macquarie. Best of all for me were the sessions presented by Lesley Palmer, a Scottish architect with considera-
ble experience in dementia-focused architecture and design. Lesleyõs presentations provided an opportunity for 
me to reflect on what our upgraded museum might look like if we are to make sure it is designed to be an          
inclusive space for everyone. She discussed design principles and I learnt about age related changes in vision 
and spatial awareness and the importance of tone, rather than hue and saturation when  choosing colours.       
Lesley also gave us some tips and tricks to quickly assess tonal contrasts.     
 
Debbie Sommers  
 
 Right: Debbie Sommers and Lisa Hort 

at the RED Conference in March  

National Archaeology Week Talk  
 
 

Please join us on Thursday 23 May 2019 at 10.30am for a talk - 'Living the Dream. 
Lake Innes and Archaeology' by Archaeologist and PMHS member Rob Tickle. Rob 
always wanted to be an archaeologist and his dream was realised when he worked on the          
archaeology excavations at Lake Innes. Rob will talk about the history of those                
archaeological excavations and particularly the last excavation in 2001.  
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MuseumNext Conference 2019 

Its not too late to join us for our annual volunteer thank you lunch. We will be 
celebrating National Volunteer Week with a lunch for volunteers on Tuesday 21 
May 2019 commencing at 12 Noon at Finnianõs Irish Tavern, 97 Gordon 
Street, Port Macquarie.  Meal provided, drinks at bar prices.  
Please let us know if you are attending by placing your name on the list on the 
noticeboard, or call 6583 1108 or email us. 

On April 1 and 2, I had the opportunity to attend the MuseumNext conference at the Australian 
National Maritime  Museum in Sydney. The theme for the conference was 'The Playful Museum' 
and I was keen to attend and pick up ideas as we strive to introduce more visitor and user-
friendly focused exhibitions, experiences and programs at our museum.  
 

The conference featured a well-curated and diverse collection of presenters, case-studies,            
projects and examples from large scale international art museums through to smaller community 
museums and galleries across Australia and New Zealand. Whilst some of the larger scale              
examples were outside our current scope and capacity there were certainly many aspects to take 
note of including what worked and what hadn't. Presenters shared their 'playful' experiences with 
candour which was appreciated by all participants and opened our minds about what 'play' might 
mean or look like in a cultural setting or context.  
 

Key Learnings:  
Presenting playful experiences is more about creating opportunities for play and letting people make their own fun.  
Gaming isn't just for gamers.  
Play is for people of all ages.  
I definitely can't draw! (You had to be there).  
 

There are lots of innovative things we can do to introduce more playful experiences at our museum, some will take 
some time and (dare I say) space, but many of them can be done simply and easily with few financial resources. I'll be 
continuing discussions with our Management Committee and Exhibitions, Public Programs and Education                         
Sub-committees in coming months about how we progress our 'playful museum' aspirations.  
 

My attendance at the MuseumNext Conference was supported by a Volunteer Museums Leg Up grant from Museums 
and Galleries of NSW, a devolved funding program of Create NSW.  
 

Debbie Sommers  

Hall Stories Exhibition  

We have a new exhibition in the Heritage      
Gallery - 'Hall Stories'. Hall Stories is an         
exhibition about people, community halls and 
the past. Community halls have been at the 
centre of community life and have served as 
meeting places, picture theatres, exhibition 
spaces, dance halls and even as skating rinks! 
This exhibition shares some of the many    
stories about our community halls and their 
role in connecting people to each other.  

 
The exhibition is our contribution to this year's Australian Heritage                 
Festival which runs through until 19 May. For more information about Australian Heritage Festival events 
visit:    https://www.nationaltrust.org.au/ahf/nsw/ 

Volunteer Thank You Lunch 

https://www.nationaltrust.org.au/ahf/nsw/

